
During Easter week, we did a very important and good thing - we distributed 

food kits to crisis families in the village of Borova, as they are called in the 

village council. These are families with a disabled child, large families, 

families with deceased and missing military personnel, and pensioners over 

80 years old with a minimum pension. Of course, before the distribution, there 

was a meeting with the supplier, a discussion of the discount, delivery, and 

the list of products. Then another meeting regarding the final confirmation of 

the order and payment. Then the goods were received, packaged, and 

stickers with information about our organization were applied. And on the last 

day before my departure, the distribution of the kits. 530 euros were spent on 

50 food kits. The kit included: buckwheat, peas, rice, pasta, 1 kg sugar, 1 liter 

royal flavor oil, 100 packs of tea, 2 chocolates, beef stew. 500g. People were 

very grateful. And I convey their gratitude to you, to those who help hold 

events where we collect donations. Who hold classes in clubs, collecting 

donations from visitors. I am grateful to our visitors who donate, with which 

we can provide assistance to those in need in Ukraine. Together we support 

those who remained in Ukraine and show them that they have not been 

forgotten, that they are cared for. A special big thank you to the "Social 

Assistance to the Community" Foundation of the Borov settlement in the 

person of the head of Shmatko Serhiy and volunteer Prykhodko Daria. 

Throughout the entire time, they provided comprehensive assistance in 

implementing our charitable event. So those who have not joined yet, join our 

organization. Together we are strong!💛💙💛💙💛💙 

 

Link to the original news on Facebook – click here! (More photos here!) 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1180330696296851/posts/1446510793012172/

